Walden Woods 

   Board of Directors Meeting                                                                                                                 
August 25, 2010
Present:  Ashley Doll, David Holness, Marian Farley, Warren Johnson, Brian Onessimo,         
                 Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, John Webber, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property
                 Management
Absent:  Jay Malave
Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by Barry Towers, President.
Approval of Minutes  

The minutes from the June 29, 2010 and July 28, 2010 meetings were accepted as circulated
Financial Report
On target.
Property Manager Report
Stone walls-although the contractor estimated the cost would be around $30,000, he suggested a plan to better estimate the cost.  Two workers at $35 per hour would work for two full days.  Depending on how much they accomplish, the contractor could estimate the entire job. There has also been question regarding the cap and its effectiveness, Contractors state that it prolongs the life of the wall. A motion was made and seconded to authorize Adrian Lavette of A&B Masonry to build the wall for 2 full days for a more accurate estimate and then complete the wall to an amount not to exceed $30,000. The Board approved the motion by a vote of 5-3.
Canada Geese-Russo Landscaping submitted an estimate to apply Flight Control to turf areas around the pool and pond to repel Canada Geese. The proposal will be considered in next year’s budget.
Access code for entry door to pool-we now have a master key that enables emergency personnel to access the pool area. The process for changing the code will be used for the next pool season.

Committee Reports

Environmental
The poison ivy along the walking trail has not abated.  The committee will consider respraying.  More concentrated spraying may be necessary and will be considered for next year’s budget.
DEP has verbally approved the removal of 44 cubic yards of muck from Little Walden Pond by a long-reaching-tracked vehicle.  Mark Stupcenski of Russo Landscaping estimated that dredging could cost $3000 to $5000. Holden Trucking is on sight and doing work for CWD and will be asked for an estimate. Poison ivy and other invasive plants will need to be removed and new plantings installed.
The carp have been successful in removing algae and duckweed from the small pond and the committee would like to use them in the big pond.

John Foley has been working on litter control.  A suggestion was made to have repeat Earth Day activities again in the fall. If the Board votes to proceed or there is substantial interest in a second Earth Day, Warren Johnson will ask the Environmental Committee to pursue.

The committee will be working to maintain the walking trail on September 30.

Meeting House

The committee continues to need volunteers. If anyone is interested, please call Polly Ellis or Gail Twarkins.  Russo Landscaping and HydroPro are working on a proposal to improve irrigation around the Meeting House.
Welcome

There were three visits in Country Walk and one to be done in the Village.
Standards

There were two AAIs submitted this past month. A request to install a hand railing for a disabled person was submitted.  The committee will be looking at designs that can be used as a standard in the community.
There are 4-5 screen/storm doors that are not compliant with the standards and the committee will pursue.

Social
The ice-cream social was cancelled due to inclement weather.  An International Dinner is planned for September 25. Flyers will go out next week.
Communications

The next newsletter will be published in November.  The committee is still looking for volunteers.
Old Business

Observation deck-the CWD developer is unwilling to submit a written confirmation to underwrite the project up to $30,000. The Board will not proceed at this point.
Maintenance Building-Conservancy counsel has drafted an amendment to remove the building and adjacent parking lot from the original plan. Counsel conferred with CWDs counsel to be sure of its agreement with the amendment. A draft of an Amendment to Declaration of Walden Woods Eliminating the Requirement for the Construction of recreation and Maintenance Improvements was presented to the Board who approved it with a vote of 7-1. (Will be attached to the minutes).
The Property Manager will invite counsel to the special meeting regarding the maintenance building on September 7, 2010.

Joe Sikora asked how the buildings were added to the Declaration.  Counsel will be able to explain that at the meeting.

Rental enforcement-letters have been sent to homeowners known to be leasing their properties. The information needs to be completed by the end of the year. If enforcement of the leasing policy needs to go to the next level, the Conservancy will need to negotiate with Elite Property management regarding fees.
New Business
Little Walden Meadow Pond-on behalf of the Environmental Committee, Warren Johnson proposed the following three resolutions:
· Resolved:  The Property Manager is directed to seek proposals for (1) the dredging of 44 cubic yards of pond muck from the bottom of the east side of Little Walden Pond by a long-reaching-tracked vehicle and (2) the removal of invasive plants in the vicinity of the disturbed bank and replanting of the bank between the parking area and the edge of the pond with plants that filter debris and nutrients, which are acceptable to the town Environmental Officer.
· Resolved:  The President is authorized to sign and file a Windsor IWWC application for approval of the dredging and the bank improvements as soon as reasonable convenient.

The success of the carp in Little Walden Pond has resulted in two written requests to the Town Environmental Officer for her recommendations on the introduction of carp in Big Walden Pond.  To date we have not had a response.

· Resolved:  The President or the Property Manager is authorized to seek Town approval for the introduction of neutered carp into Big Walden Pond for the Purpose of control of algae, duck weed and similar flora, and either the President or the Property Manager is to report to the next Conservancy Board meeting on a proposal for carp into Big Walden Pond.

All three resolutions were unanimously approved by the Board.

Late payments-it was suggested that the Board meet in executive session to discuss.
Deck at Big Walden Pond-the Board approved unanimously to pay Ed Lally $600 for his considerable assistance in its planning. Warren Johnson will request an invoice.

Unit Owner Forum

Bonnie Farmer of Scarlet Lane:

1. There are only three new umbrellas installed and six were ordered. Also, there were no bases in place.  The Property Manager will ask Marco to install the remaining three umbrellas and the bases.

2. The chain link fence is not in place at the end of the day. Marco has not been closing the fence in the evening because homeowners are still at the pool.
3. Pool rules are not being followed and may need to be reviewed and changed. New signs should not be made until the rules have been reviewed, and can be posted at the beginning of the new pool season.
Bonnie Farmer is willing to chair a committee to review the rules.  Cori-Lynn Webber and Barbara D’Amaddio will work with her. 

Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court asked when the pool will close.  The last day to use the pool will be Sunday, September 19, 2010. Also, Bob reported that a homeowner confronted a trespasser at the pool who refused to leave. The next day, the tennis net had been torn down.  The Board would like to discuss this with the homeowner.
Glenn Brand of Last Leaf Circle suggested that more visible security be considered. Also, he is concerned about lack of lighting on Last Leaf.  Marian Farley said she will pursue it with the developer.
Bernard Penn of Picket Lane suggested that printed agendas be available at the meetings so that the homeowners can follow more easily. This will begin at the next meeting.
Barbara D’Amaddio of Scarlet Lane reported that the wooden trim at the pool needs to be painted.  Will be evaluated for next year’s budget.
Paul Gelinas of Heather Way asked why some homeowners do not want the building. The main concern of many is maintenance costs and security as well as usage.
Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court suggested that signatures both for and against the maintenance building be procured at the September 7 meeting.
Margy Schuck of Scarlet Lane questioned how long the Marshall Phelps wall will last with a cap in place. The Property Manager stated that some walls can last indefinitely.

Polly Ellis of Morning Glory Court reported that the lock at the pool tennis court doesn’t work.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on September 29, 2010 at 6:30pm
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President







